Parent Forum
Tuesday 22nd June 2021 7.30pm via MS Teams


Recent Ofsted monitoring
We discussed key points from the recent Ofsted monitoring, including many positives from the letter.

Leaders and those responsible for governance are taking effective action in order for the school to become a good school.

The school should take further action to:
[bookmark: _GoBack]ensure that teachers’ planning, in all subjects, enables pupils to build up their knowledge and skills securely over time, so that they remember more of what they have learned as they respond to increasingly complex tasks.

 Our next steps are to continue to work on developing our curriculum, particularly our wider curriculum subjects such as art and design and music. 


Transition
We discussed the school’s plans for transition to new classes, including:

All children will have informal visits to their new classes for story time (mainly Mondays 12-12.15pm/first one on 28.6.21)

All children will have a longer session in their new class on Thursday 8th July for the afternoon.

Some children will have extra informal interactions with their new teacher.

Some children will have a social story showing their new teacher and new classroom.

Federation
The full governing boards of Tonwell and Thundridge schools met on Monday evening to discuss plans for possible federation. Both boards have nominated working parties to work together to plan the next steps (Tonwell: Mrs Bridgman, Mrs Howarth and Mrs Dunnett). They will be working on planning for the consultation period, which is likely to begin in autumn term and would include seeking the views of all stakeholders including parents. 
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